
MINUTES – JUNE 18, 2019 
CALL JOINT MUNICPAL BUILDING SUBCOMMITTEE/COUNCIL MEETING TO ORDER 
FLAG SALUTE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE  
 
Members Present from Municipal Bldg. Committee:  Eric Serilli, Skip Danielson, John Morytko, 
Cris Franco, Larry Rotter, Jim Reinhold, Mike Pellek, Don Robbins 
 
The Mayor read the 4 Recommendations of the Building Subcommittee from the April report.  
Since the document was presented to the Council, the Council met with the Nader group twice 
and authorized a proposal to move to the next stage.   
 
Alex asked if the committee was still committed and would want to continue.  All members who 
were present said yes.   
 

• Alex asked Wassim to address providing the CAD drawings to the Township.  Wassim explained 
that they would be providing one layer of the CAD drawings, which is a modified CAD drawing.  
Harvey asked what format it would be provided in.  Wassim responded that it would be in a  
DWG format.    Harvey asked if it would pull in all the dimensional data, and Wassim stated that 
it would.  David Gray stated that he was satisfied with the explanation that the Nader Group gave. 

 
• Harvey brought up the test data at the last meeting and asked if their lab has agreed to provide the 

data.  Wassim stated that they would be providing it, and he is trying to get the lab here on 
Thursday afternoon.  The testing is going to yield the decision whether they are able to rehab the 
mortar building or if they would have to rebuild.   

• They will be looking at the utilization of space.    
• Alex asked what Wassim would see as the next useful time to meet with the subcommittee.   

Wassim stated that they should get through 1a and then they could meet with the Council and 
subcommittee.  

• Harvey stated we haven’t focused on price yet and that has been the public’s concern.  We need 
to concentrate on this while we do this phase.    

• Scott stated that he feels we have to work as a group and all agree that we need to do something 
with the municipal building—either rehab or build new.   

• Joe received a quote from Mark Alpaugh of MJA.  Joe stated that he would get additional quotes 
and suggested that the subcommittee may want to review and give a recommendation. 

• Joe would like to secure funding to move beyond 1a.  We only have funding for $50,000.  In 
order to go to 1b, we need to go out to bond.  We need 2 meetings to adopt a bond ordinance 
followed by a 20-day waiting period before we could authorize any additional spending.   

• Harvey suggested waiting a few weeks to get some feedback.  Harvey stated that we wouldn’t 
have any concrete information on results of the testing and did not think we should move forward 
until we had that information.  Harvey said we would have no price discovery.  Eric stated that 
we can’t get to price discovery until we go through the process.     

• Alex suggested that we move forward with introducing the bond ordinance at the next meeting 
because it puts a mechanism in place to spend money but doesn’t actually authorize the spending 
of any funds.  The Council would need to authorize the expenditure of any funds for this project 
after the bond ordinance is adopted.  

• Scott stated that we are looking to bond to get us to the point of construction services/bid 
documents.   



• Alex asked Wassim if he would have lab results 4 weeks from this meeting.  Wassim thought that 
was probable.  Alex stated that the bond ordinance would not include the $50,000 that was 
previously authorized for Phase 1a.  Also, Phase 3 would not be part of this bond. 

• David stated that he would be looking for a recommendation from the subcommittee in early 
September regarding spending additional funds on the project.  

• Mike Pellek commented that he never heard before tonight that the mortar building had to be 
evaluated and possibly may not be able to be rehabbed, and we may need to build an entire new 
structure.   He is concerned about the price if an entire new building would need to be built.   

• David Gray understood that we would need to evaluate this building and would need to go back 
to the drawing board if the building wasn’t sound. 

• Larry asked if the $371,000 is a portion of the $5.5 million that was discussed.  He was told it 
was. 

• Pellek asked questions about comments made at the last Council meeting regarding having joint 
meetings with the subcommittee and appointing a chair and vice chair. 

• Morytko said it is a good idea to have structure to keep the group on task.  He feels agendas are 
important at this stage.  Scott suggested that the contractors/architect should have a point person, 
which should be Joe.  Eric Serilli agreed with John Morytko.  Harvey stated that the 
subcommittee should be independent and have a strong voice.  Harvey feels the subcommittee 
should lead and the Council should be invited.  All Council members will be invited – all 
meetings will be noticed.   

• Mike Pellek stated that he would recommend that John Morytko and Cris Franco be co-chairs to 
the committee.  They did a great job presenting the report.  There was a motion by Mike Pellek, 
second by Larry Rotter to have John Morytko and Cris Franco to act as chairs.  All members were 
in favor. 

• Joanne Smith, 57 Lake Drive, reiterated that the building committee was formed because of the 
taxpayers.  She stated that the group needs to concentrate on the budget and cut it back.   

• Joe will transmit any info from the Nader Group to the subcommittee.   
 
 
 
 
Prepared by:  Doris Flynn 

 


